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Mikayla Vaba

From: Henderson, Amy@Wildlife <Amy.Henderson@wildlife.ca.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, March 3, 2021 10:04 AM
To: Tara Petti; OPR State Clearinghouse
Cc: Wildlife CEQA Comment Letters
Subject: Grading Permit #20-0074 State Clearinghouse Number 2021020130 (PG&E)

Dear Ms. Petti: 
 
The California Department of Fish and Wildlife (Department) has reviewed the Mitigative Negative Declaration (MND) 
dated February 5, 2021, for the above-referenced project (Project). The Department’s review of this Project is pursuant 
to our role as the State’s trustee and responsible agency for fish and wildlife resources under the California 
Environmental Quality Act, California Public Resources Code section 21000 et seq.  
 
The Project proposes to “execute remedial action at the former Fall River Mills Trap Club to address surface and 
subsurface contamination associated with the historical operation of the trap club. Environmental investigation activities 
have been performed at the former trap club on behalf of PG&E, in association with its Land Conservation Commitment 
(LCC) program.” The Project will remove approximately 2,700 cubic yards of soil containing lead shot over a 3-acre area 
to a depth of 0.5 to 1.5 feet.  The Project is located approximately 1.2 miles northwest of the intersection of Glenburn 
Road and Highway 299E.  Based on the information provided, Applicant-Proposed Measures and Department review, we 
have no comments at this time. If the Project description changes in any way or additional biological resource 
information becomes available, the Department should be notified and provided an opportunity to offer comments 
regarding the updated information. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me via cell phone or email. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Amy Henderson 
Senior Environmental Scientist (Specialist) 
Interior Conservation and Cannabis Planning 
California Department of Fish and Wildlife Northern Region 
601 Locust St. 
Redding, CA 96001 
530-225-2779 (office) 
530-598-7194 (cell) 
Amy.Henderson@wildlife.ca.gov 
 
Every Californian should conserve water.  Find out how at: 

 
SaveOurWater.com · Drought.CA.gov 
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